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Date:

July 12, 2011
To:

Chairman Lee Holloway, Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors

From:

Sue Black, Director, Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture

Subject:
Authorization to Submit a North American Wetlands Conservation Act 

United States Grant Application – ACTION

POLICY

The Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture (DPRC) is seeking authorization to submit a United States North American Wetlands Conservation Act (NAWCA) grant application.

Background

NAWCA encourages the development of projects designed to conserve wetlands, and wetland-dependent fish and wildlife.  The grant program goal is to demonstrate a connection between wetland and habitat enhancements and benefits.  Grants are available in amounts ranging from $75,000 to $1,000,000.  Projects may be designed in phases, and must be supported by a four year plan of action to monitor and track results.  Projects typically are funded on 1:1 cost share basis.

Proposals are reviewed and selected by the North American Wetlands Conservation Council.  Proposals received in July, 2011 will be considered by the Council in December, 2011, with approval of grants in March, 2012.
DPRC is seeking authorization to submit a NAWCA grant application for the enhancement and improvement of a Milwaukee County-owned portion of the Menomonee River Parkway, located near Hartung Park.  The current site includes a lagoon that is in need of dredging and improvement, an upland area, and floodplain and mowed grass areas.  The conversion of the lagoon to a wetland complex, along with the creation of additional wetlands, trails, overlook, stormwater management features and educational signage, will be an asset to the County, Metropolitan Milwaukee Sewerage District (MMSD), city of Milwaukee and city of Wauwatosa. 

Preliminary estimates for the construction of the project are $500,000 to $750,000.  Cost sharing for the project will be from MMSD, the city of Milwaukee, and the city of Wauwatosa. 

Milwaukee County’s contribution to the project will the value of land management staff to design and implement the upland habitat zones, wetland establishment and enhancements, and required regulatory permitting.  Staff will also perform the four year monitoring activities and reports.  The value of these services is estimated at $75,000.
Recommendation

The Parks Director respectfully recommends that appropriate staff be authorized to submit a 2011 NAWCA Program grant application for improvements to the Menomonee River Parkway project site.
Prepared by: David P. Burch – Chief of Planning and Development 

Recommended by:



Approved by:

	James Keegan, Chief of Administration and External Affairs
	
	Sue Black, Parks Director


Cc:
County Executive Chris Abele

George Aldrich, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office


Terrence Cooley, Chief of Staff, County Board


Supv. Gerry Broderick, Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee

Supv. Jason Haas, Vice-Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee

Sarah Jankowski, Fiscal Mgt. Analyst, Admin & Fiscal Affairs/DAS

Linda Durham, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee Clerk

Glenn Bultman, Research Analyst, County Board

[image: image2.jpg]ADDRESS PHONE/FAX . EMAIL WEBSITE
9480 Watertown Plank Road ph: 414 / 257 PARK (7275) parks@milwcnty.com countypa rks.com
Wauwatosa, Wl 53226-3560 fax: 414 / 257 6466





[image: image1.jpg][image: image2.jpg]